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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of 

North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 8 December 2014.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, December 8, 2014 at 7:35 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.

PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde




Everett Merrill  
Frank Righetti 
Frank “Skip” Stabile 





Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator
Patrick DeBlasio, Chief Financial Officer


Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Keiona R. Miller (excused)


 


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.             


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.

The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 9, 2013.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2013, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of March 20, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None.   

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Corrective Action Plan – D.E.H.  Patrick DeBlasio, CFO, was present for the discussion.  Mr. DeBlasio explained that the audit had been filed for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2013.  
2.
Authorizing 2015 Meeting Calendar of the Borough Council – D.M.S.  Council President Singleterry explained that this resolution sets the Council’s meeting schedule for 2015.  
3.
Grotto Engineering, Professional Services Contract – Update Borough Tax Maps – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this resolution authorizes Grotto Engineering to update the Borough Tax Maps which will be made available on the Borough website.  
4.
Grotto Engineering, Professional Services Contract – Multipurpose Sports Court Improvements – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that this resolution authorizes the reconstruction of the basketball courts in Green Acres Park.  
5.
Grotto Engineering, Professional Services Contract – 2014 Stormwater Reporting – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that the engineer must certify that the Borough is adhering to the requirements regarding stormwater reporting.
6.
Reivax Contracting, Change Order and Closeout Resolutions – Somerset Street Repaving – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that this resolution authorizes a change order and the final payment for the roadway improvements to Somerset Street.  
7.
Budget Transfer Resolution – D.E.H.  Patrick DeBlasio, CFO, was present for the discussion.  Mr. DeBlasio explained that this resolution authorizes the transfer of funds from an insurance line item to the board of health line item.  

OLD BUSINESS:
1.
Noise Ordinance – F.S.S.  Mr. Stabile requested that Mr. Phoenix distribute copies of the current noise ordinance to all council members.  Referencing the loud music played at a festival held at St. Joseph’s in August, the Councilman called for stricter guidelines.  
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS: 
Reporting that North Plainfield was named to the College Board Advanced Placement Honor Roll, Mrs. Forbes offered her congratulations to the school system for same.  

Mr. La Ronde reported on the success of the Santa Comes to Town and thanked those residents who donated to the Somerset County food bank.  He described the public turnout for the event as being amongst one of the greatest ever.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:49 p.m.








Borough Clerk

Council President

12/08/14

